A meeting of the Personnel Board was held at 12:15 p.m. on Thursday, July 18, 2019.

Members Present: David Sheedy, Board of Selectmen Rep. (via telephone), Michele Ahern, Member at Large

Rep., David Foley, Member at Large

Others Present: Rebecca Johnson, Administrative Assistant,

Ms. Ahern stated that Mr. Sheedy will be participating remotely via telephone due to this meeting being unreasonably difficult for him to attend due to him being out of town.

M/Ahern, s/Foley, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes of the June 20, 2019 Personnel Board meeting.

Mr. Sheedy stated Town Council has advised the Board of Selectmen to make the Veteran Service Officer an at will employee position. He stated there is an agreement as opposed to a contract. Town Council mentioned to the Board of Selectmen that a lot of Towns are doing this for non-department head jobs.

Mr. Sheedy mentioned the new Veteran Service Officer will begin work Monday July 22, 2019. The new Veteran Service Office is energetic, motivated and looking to expand the service Veterans receive in East Bridgewater.

M/Foley, s/Ahern, a unanimous vote to approve the at will agreement as printed for the Veteran Service Officer and to add position to non-union wage grid.

M/Sheedy, s/Ahern, a unanimous vote, adjourn the meeting at 5:40 p.m.

REC'D EB TOWN CLERK '20 JAN 27 PW7:34

David Sheety, Selectmen Representative

Michelle Ahern, Member at Large

David Foley, Member at Large